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Dear CDS Employee,

CDS Family & Behavioral Health Services, Inc. is committed to providing quality services to our participants.  Within this commitment, we strive to ensure that the highest ethical standards are evident in our delivery of services to children, youth, families, and individuals.  As employees of CDS, we must all model our actions on the principles of accountability and integrity.

Our Executive Management Team has developed a Corporate Compliance Program Policy for our organization.  The Corporate Compliance Program (CCP) is intended to provide a framework to ensure that our services are provided in an ethical, accountable, and legal manner.  The program emphasizes corporate values that guide our behavior and assist us in resolving questions about appropriate employee conduct in the work place.

I have appointed the Chief Operations Officer to ensure the CCP is fully operational.  As an employee, you will be provided with a variety of opportunities to assist in participating in the CCP.  When you are actively involved in staff meetings, educational activities, training, responding to surveys, and evaluating your own work, as well as the work of your supervisor, your comments and feedback are important components in our efforts toward corporate compliance and continuous improvement of services we offer to the public.

If you have any questions regarding the CCP or encounter any situation you believe violates the provisions of the program, please consult with your supervisor or the Chief Operations Officer, or provide information through the Issue/Problem Identification form, which is in place, should you prefer to remain anonymous.
While employees and other persons are encouraged to utilize in-house procedures to report and address issues of concern, they and other persons may file a complaint with the Office of Chief Inspector General, the Agency Inspector General, the Florida Commission on Human Rights, or the Whistleblower Hotline at 1-800-543-5353.

I assure you there will be no retribution for asking questions or raising concerns about program compliance, or for reporting possible improper conduct.  We are committed to the ideals reflected in our mission statement “Empowering Youth & Building Strong Families for a Brighter Tomorrow” and in the Corporate Compliance Program. 

We are committed to assuring that our actions reflect our words.  We ask you as a member of our team to assist our organization in supporting the Corporate Compliance Program and the values and principles critical to achieving our agency mission.
Philip N. Kabler, J.D.
Chief Executive Officer
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